
 
 

 

Family Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 
 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship NAH 592 v 1 
Joyful, joyful, we adore Thee, 

God of glory, Lord of love; 
Hearts unfold like flowers before Thee, 

Praising Thee, their sun above. 
Melt the clouds of sin and sadness, 

Drive the dark of doubt away; 
Giver of immortal gladness, 
Fill us with the light of day. 

 
Invocation  

 
Hymns of Praise Christine Cornwall 

697 Blessed Assurance 
696 Redeemed! How I Love to Proclaim It! 

422 Be Still My Soul 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
Song Give Thanks 

 
Family Prayer 

 
Children’s Time Yvonne Ishida 

 
Pound in the Pot for the Development Offering 

Hymn 659 I Am So Glad 
 

Scripture Reading 1 Corinthians 4:14-17 NIV 
Pat Elias 

 
Hymn 637 All the Way My Saviour Leads Me 

 
Sermon Pastor Jacques Venter 

“Christ’s Rhythms for my Life: Introduction”  
 

Hymn 602 Be Thou My Vision 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 
Sweet Peace the Gift of God’s Love (NAH 705) 

 

Please leave the sanctuary quietly so that those who wish to do 
so may enjoy the postlude. Thank you. 

 
 

 

 
 

Development Fund Summary September 2017 
   Jan-Dec 2016  Jan-Sep 2017 
Opening balance (1,172,790) (1,107,405) 
Donations 120,288              98,263  
Gift Aid 60,429              25,919  
Other Income 5,271                7,607  
Professional Fees (83,537)                     -   
Loan interest (10,642) (7,028) 
Other Costs (26,423) (878) 
Closing Balance (1,107,405) (983,522) 
Estimated time to clear deficit:  6yrs 4mths  

 
 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 
Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 
Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 
Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 
www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughpc 
twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
Ubulletin@stanboroughchurch.orgU 

 
 

 
In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 
photography during services in order to 
maintain an atmosphere of reverence. 

 
 

 
 
 

28 October 2017 
 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

I praise you, for I am fearfully  
and wonderfully made.  

Wonderful are your works;  
my soul knows it very well. 

Psalm 139:14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 

Morning Prayer Meeting  
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

 
 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

Welcome – Elizabeth Roberts 
Hymn 15 O Praise Ye the Lord – Caitlyn Balderstone 

Prayer – Keima Maoeka 
Hymn 407 Jesu Lover of My Soul – Ana Carolina Pitta 

Mission Story – Amy Cornwall 
Lesson Study “Justification by Faith” – Lynette Allcock 

Mission Offering – Andreas Papaioannou 
Hymn 414 My Hope is Built – Miriam Ivan 

Prayer – Ethan Cornwall 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Announcements & Diary 
 

“The flowers today are to remember our first year as a 
baptised family, and to celebrate Beth’s 15th birthday 
tomorrow. God bless all of you who stood by us on that 
day.” From the Molteni family. 
 
The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is held by the Puškaš 
family. Please continue to pray for Danilo and Aleksandra. 
“Our prayer request is for God’s guidance in our lives, for 
our ability to recognise where He is leading us, and for our 
spiritual growth and development.” I will instruct you and 
teach you in the way you should go; I will counsel you 
with my loving eye on you. Psalm 32:8 NIV 
 
The family of Pastor Arthur Cooper express their heartfelt 
thanks for the many messages of sympathy and for the 
love and support they have received following the loss 
of a dear dad, granddad and great-granddad. 
 
 
 

 
 
Week of Prayer begins today and continues on Sunday 
at 7.30pm, then Tuesday to Friday at 7.30pm. “Christ’s 
Rhythm for My Life: How to do discipleship through our 
daily lives.”  
 
 
Roy Atkinson has now returned home. He and Bronwen 
thank you for your much appreciated support through 
prayers, visits and flowers. Visitors are welcome, but 
please telephone first: 01923 678144. 
 
Adina Farrant would like to thank the church for the 
beautiful flowers and cards bearing good wishes for her 
80th birthday. “Your prayers are much appreciated. 
Please continue to pray for Douglas and me at this 
difficult time. Thank you and God bless you.” 
 
Dominica Appeal Heartfelt thanks to everyone who 
responded to the appeal last week. With your help and 
that of coordinators Florence Allen, Judy Plaatjes, Pat 
Walton and Pastor Kirk Thomas, 70 boxes of much 
needed items are en route to Dominica.  
 
The Teatime Concert last Sunday was enjoyed by our 
members and residents of the local community. Many 
thanks to them and to all who supported this event. 
Over £1000 was raised for the Development Fund. 
 
The Singing Group will not be going out today. 
 
Let’s Walk today This is the last walk before we lose an 
hour of daylight. Meet at 3pm at Little Missenden outside 
the Crown Inn or next to the Village Hall (there is street 
parking). The village is off the A413 Amersham Road. 
More information from Edward 07753 608382. 
 
Sabbath afternoon Bible Study today, 3.30-4.30pm in the 
Armstrong Hall, studying Paul’s epistle to the Romans.  
 
Parents in Prayer All are invited to join us to pray for our 
children and grandchildren today at 4.30pm. 

 
 

 

 
 

Light Party tomorrow, Sunday, 3-5pm. An opportunity for 
your children aged 3-10 years to have fun and play 
together this half term, avoiding the Halloween 
festivities. Please invite one friend from the local 
community, and ensure that all children have an 
accompanying adult to supervise them during the party.  
 
Health, Healing and Hope with Dr Chidi continues this 
Monday, 30 October, at 7.30pm 
 
Senior Club After an enjoyable trip to Woburn Abbey last 
Monday, we will meet again on Monday, 30 October,  
2-4 pm, this time in the company of the “Blue Watch Fire 
Service”. Please come along and enjoy what promises 
to be an interesting and informative afternoon. 
 
Tuesday Bible Study 10.30-11.30am in the Maple Room. 
All welcome to join us in studying the book of Ephesians. 
 
Soup Run on Friday 3 November will be led by the 
Watford Town Church. If you would like to go on the 
Soup Run, contact Pat Walton on 01923 672500. 
 
Fellowship Lunch 4 November. Please book using the 
envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate, or 
email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com, by 31 October. 
 
Christmas Gifts, Books and Craft Fair Sunday, 
5 November, 11am-3pm in the Stanborough Centre. 
Proceeds to the Watford Peace Hospice. 
 
Autumn Gala Concert by pupils of the renowned Purcell 
School of Music, Saturday 11 November at 7.30pm. 
 
Welfare department is in need of non-perishable food 
such as packets, tins and jars. 
 

Sunset Times 
Today: 5:41pm   Next Friday: 4:30pm (Watford) 

British Summer Time ends tonight 
Clocks go back one hour at 2am 

 
 
 
 

Stanborough Park Youth Day today 
11am Parallel Service, Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Lunch to follow 
 

Prayer Corner 
• Let us thank and praise God for the beauty in trees 

and flowers, from the small silver birch to the giant 
sequoia, dahlias and roses, and meadow flowers. 

• The people living in the hurricane belt in the 
Caribbean who have nothing worth salvaging still 
need our prayers. 

Youth Notes 
• 4 November Our annual trip to the Cassiobury Park 

fireworks. Meet at the Burgesses’ for some food 
before we set off. Invite your friends! 

• 11 November Chill out social. 
• 25 November As it was so much fun last time, we 

are going trampolining/bounce again. 


